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This is in referenceto yourapplicationfor correctionof yournaval recordpursuantto the
provisionsof title 10 of the United StatesCode, section1552.

A three-memberpanelof the Board for Correctionof Naval Records,sitting in executive
session,consideredyourapplicationon 5 October1999. Your allegationsof errorand injustice
were reviewedin accordancewith administrativeregulationsandproceduresapplicableto the
proceedingsof this Board. Documentarymaterialconsideredby the Board consistedof your
application, togetherwith all materialsubmittedin support thereof,yournaval record and
applicablestatutes,regulationsand policies. In addition, theBoard consideredthe advisory
opinion furnishedby CNO memorandum5420SER N13OD/159-99of 9 September1999, a copy
of which is attached.

After careful and conscientiousconsiderationof theentire record, theBoard found that the
evidencesubmittedwas insufficient to establishtheexistenceof probablematerialerroror
injustice. In this connection,theBoard substantiallyconcurredwith the commentscontainedin
the advisoryopinion. Accordingly, yourapplication hasbeen denied. The namesand votesof
the membersof thepanel will be furnished upon request.

It is regrettedthat thecircumstancesof yourcaseare suchthat favorableaction cannotbe taken.
You areentitled to havethe Board reconsiderits decisionupon submissionof new andmaterial
evidenceor othermatternot previouslyconsideredby theBoard. In this regard, it is important
to keepin mind that a presumptionof regularityattachesto all official records. Consequently,
whenapplying for a correctionof an official naval record, theburdenis on the applicantto
demonstratetheexistenceof probablematerialerror or injustice.

Sincerely,

W. DEAN PFEIFFER
ExecutiveDirector
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MEMORANDUM FOR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF

NAVAL RECORDS

Via: Assistant for BCNR Matters (NPC—OOZCB)

Subj: COMMENTS AND RECOMMENDATION IN THE CASE OF?~~~~M

End: (1) BCNR File #03425-99 with microfiche service record

1. The following provides comment and recommendation on Mr.
Robles’ petition.

2. This office concurs with the recoupment decision rendered by
the Defense Finance and Accounting Service — Denver (DPAS-DE)
Voluntary separation with Separation Program Designator (SPD)
Code “KCC” (Reduction in Force) is reason for recoupment of the
unearned portion of Selective Reenlistment Bonus (SRB), and this
is the normal procedure.

~ in his petition reports that his SPD code was
change from “KCC”, however, review of his service record does not
reflect any change. If as different information,
request he furnish that o i n for further review of his
case.

4. Finally, ~~‘j~S11 reports that the detailer waived the SRB
recoupment requirement. However, detailers are not empowered to
waiver, or offer to waiver, recoupment requirements. This
authority rests with the Chief of Naval Personnel in cases of
voluntary separations, and the DFAS—DErecoupment action in this
case is in concurrence with Navy policy.

5. BCNR case file with microfiche service record is returned
herewith as enclosure (1)

SEAN G. NEILAN
Head, Enlisted Bonus

Programs Policy Section


